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For immediate Release: 

 

Matagorda County Emergency Operation 

Center can confirm that the Matagorda 

County Hospital District is responding to the 

first presumptive positive case of COVID-

19 in Matagorda County. 

The number one goal of the Emergency 

Operation Center is the safety and health of 

our citizens and visitors, here in Matagorda. 

The Matagorda County Emergency 

Management team is working closely with 

the Matagorda County Hospital District.  

The Hospital District is working closely 

with the Department of State Health 



Services (DSHS). They are working 24-7 to 

assist us, as we protect Matagorda County 

Residents. Texas Department of State Health 

Services has started an investigation into the 

patients’ health history and travel, and 

anyone that the patient might have come in 

contact with during the illness.   

 We are using every tool at our disposal.   

The Matagorda County Hospital District is 

prepared to serve the health needs of our 

community during the COVID-19 

pandemic. 

We want each of you to understand that we 

have been through many trying times, with 

hurricanes, possible flooding. We have 

endured power outages, just to name a few. 

Check on your neighbors, check on the 

elderly. Listen to the Schools and 



businesses, reduce contact with large groups 

and we will get through this challenge.   

What else can you personally do to help?  

Pay attention to the published guidelines 

from the Department of State Health 

Services (DSHS), which are everyday 

actions to stop the spread of any respiratory 

virus, including COVID-19: 

 

• Wash hands often for 20 seconds and 

encourage others to do the same. 

• If no soap and water are available, use 

hand sanitizer with at least 60% alcohol. 

• Cover coughs and sneezes with a tissue, 

then throw the tissue away. 

• Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and 

mouth with unwashed hands. 



• Disinfect surfaces, buttons, handles, knobs, 

and other places touched often. 

• Avoid close contact with people who are 

sick. 

It is also suggested that we practice "social 

distancing," which means staying away from 

other people, avoiding crowds and 

minimizing physical contact so that you do 

not spread illness. This means currently 

avoiding mass gatherings, skipping the usual 

handshake, and remaining six feet away 

from others. 

See the CDC and DSHS websites to prepare 

your home and help prevent the spread of 

COVID-19 

More information will be released by the 

Matagorda County Hospital District shortly. 


